
   

  

 

I am going to start this off on 
a somber note.  We were at a 
funeral the other day and the 
minister said something that 
really stuck out to me.  He 
said, at the end of the day, 
when your life is coming to an 
end, all you have left is your 
memories.  If you can feel, 
taste or smell it, you can’t 
take it with you.  This is why 
we love GWRRA.  We have so 
many memories to take with 
us.  Remember last month I 
mentioned the friends that 
appropriately named their 
gold wings Memory Makers 1, 
2 and 3.  Now the time of the 
year is here to start afresh on 
the memories.  RALLY TIME! 

LA in March, Region in April, 
TX in May, KS in June, AR in 
July, Wing Ding in Aug/Sep 
and OK in October.  Grab a 
couple and have a blast.  I 
can’t wait to see you guys do-
ing the Boogie Woogie at the 
Region Rally.  Medic First Aid 
trainees will be standing by! 

We want to say thank you to 
Red and Brenda Roussel, LA 
District Directors and Mike 
and Robin Thacker, TX District 
Directors who are all retiring 
at the conclusion of their re-
spective rallies in March and 
May.  Both of these couples 
have served our organization 
tirelessly and with great en-
thusiasm.  They have done an 
excellent job.  Reach out to 
them and give them a pat on 
the back and a big old hug.   

Now, our next order of busi-
ness will be to fill their shoes.  
In compliance with the ap-
point/appoint process of se-
lecting operations officers, we 
will be accepting resumes for 
the position of LA Director 
thru February 15th and for 
the TX Director thru February 
28th.  When we say resume 
this means anything from a 
formal business type resume 
to a simple email telling us 
about your personal and 
GWRRA life, experiences and 
qualifications.  These are two 
wonderful positions that are 
available.  Please get your re-

sume in early and avoid the 
rush! 

Monday, February 20th is Na-
tional “Hoodie Hoo” Day.  Our 
chapter (LA D) is going to din-
ner that night but first we are 
going to gather in a circle, 
raise our hands over our 
heads and chant “Hoodie 
Hoo” 3 times. The purpose is 
to chase away the winter 
blahs and bring in spring.  
Technically, this is supposed 
to be done at noon, but hey, 
most of us still work for a liv-
ing.  Why doesn’t your chap-
ter help us out? 
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Region Director/ 
Newsletter Editor 
Jim & Reba Berry  
Monroe, Louisiana 
318-348-1275 
director@gwrra-h.org 
newsletter@gwrra-h.org 
 
 
Assistant Region Director 
Steve & Billie Fleming 
Houston, TX 
832-630-2038 

adirector@gwrra-h.org 
 
 
 
 
Region Treasurer and  
Region CHOY 
Ed & Ann Nahl 
Norman, OK 
405-642-2698 
reghtreas@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
Region Educator 
Karen Frazier 
Porter, TX 77365 
281-615-4386 
educator@gwrra-h.org 
 

 
 
Region Trainer 
Jack Wagner 
Edmond, OK 
405-514-1234 
jwagner10@cox.net 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Region Motorist Awareness 
Mike and Becky Stevenson 
Destrehan, LA 
985-725-1475 
map@gwrra-h.org 

Region MEC 
Tim and Becky Dinnel 
Gonzales, LA 
225-715-0195 
mec@gwrra-h.org 
 
 
Region Webmaster  
Sam & Anita Belinoski 
Houston, TX 
281-469-5755 
webmaster@gwrra-h.org 
 
 
Region Vendor Coordinator 
Ruby Seale 
Pittsburg, TX 
903-767-1022 
vendor@gwrra-h.org 
 
 
Region Medic First Aid Coord. 
Ricky Frazier 
Porter, TX 77365 
281-615-4386 
mfa@gwrra-h.org 

 
2016-2017 Couple of the Year 
Kathy and Randy Reese 
Pflugerville, TX 
512-744-3635 
coy@gwrra-h.org 
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Region H Team 

Our District Directors: 
 

 

Arkansas  www.argwrra.org 

   Richard and Vicki Austin 

   501-831-2461 

 

Kansas  www.gwrraks.com 

   Jack and Doris Schoeck 

   620-341-0426 

 

Louisiana  www.gwrra-la.org 

   Red and Brenda Roussel 

   504-512-1212 

 

Oklahoma  www.gwrraokla.org 

  Johnie and Gina Fredman 

  405-397-3850 

       

Texas  www.gwrra-tx.org 

   Mike and Robin Thacker 

   281-686-8892 

For newsletter link 

Click on flag 

mailto:director@gwrra-h.org
mailto:newsletter@gwrra-h.org
mailto:-mailto:med@gwrra-h.org
mailto:reghtreas@gmail.com
mailto:educator@gwrra-h.org
mailto:jwagner10@cox.net
mailto:mad@gwrra-h.org
mailto:mec@gwrra-h.org
mailto:webmaster@gwrra-h.org
mailto:vendor@gwrra-h.org
mailto:mfa@gwrra-h.org
mailto:coy@gwrra-h.org
http://www.argwrra.org
mailto:director@argwrra.org
http://www.gwrraks.com
mailto:kspowerstroke01@sbcglobal.net
http://www.gwrra-la.org
mailto:dd@gwrra-la.org
http://www.gwrraokla.org
mailto:gwrraok@gmail.com
http://www.gwrra-tx.org
mailto:TxDD2gwrra-tx.org
http://www.gwrra-la.org/News.html
http://www.gwrraokla.org/Oklahoma_District_Website/District_Newsletters.html
http://www.gwrra-tx.org/news/newsletters.php
http://www.argwrra.org/Newsletters.shtml
http://gwks.homestead.com/newsletter.html
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Discover the Hospitality Region 
 

“Boogie Woogie” Down To Marshall 
 

Region H Rally 
 

April 27, 28, 29, 2017 

Mini-Grand Prize $250 - 2 Grand Prizes $500 each 

COY Selection Bingo  

Guided and Self Guided Rides Dress Competition 

Breakfast Rides Trike Course 

Light Show/Bike Show Talent Show 

Seminars/Workshops Level 4 Breakfast 

Vendors CPR/First Aid 

Early Bird Exercise Class Art Class 

Full Registration Includes: 

Rally Pins for first 500 registered 

Hampton Inn $75.00 next to Golden Corral - 903-927-0079   

La Quinta Inn and Suites $75.00 (Pet Friendly) - 903-934-3080   

Best Western $65.00  - 903-935-0707  

HOST  

HOTELS 
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Microsoft 

GWRRA Region H February, 2017 

Rider Educator  

Karen and Ricky Frazier  

Region H Rider Educator  

GWRRA Region H Newsletter February, 2017 

This time of year most of us make New Year Resolutions to change or improve on something. I encourage each of you to make 

Rider Safety one of your New Year Resolutions, which is one that is easy to keep as GWRRA has A First Class Rider Education 

Program.  Your Chapter Educators, District Educators, Region Educator & the numerous Seminar Instructors can help you with all 

your Education needs at little of no cost to you.   

It is also the time of year that all Instructors should look at where they are regarding their Instructor Certification status.  It is 

your responsibility as an Instructor to renew your Certification, so watch your date & make sure you get the renewal to your 

District Educator before your renewal date.  I say this because as a current Seminar Presenter, you can continue to present the 

Rider Education Seminars that have not moved to the new Instructor Training & Certification Program (ITCP).  I am not saying I 

do not believe in the new ITCP as I 100% support & encourage every Instructor or Member to take advantage of the ITCP as the 

training is exceptional.  The ITCP offers you the training, if you are willing to step out of your comfort zone & into the learning 

zone. The opportunities are endless, if you are willing to open up & accept them. 

As we start the new year, I would like to remind everyone that you can check your Levels status, you can see all the classes you 

have taken & the Instructors can check their Instructor certification status so that you will not miss your renewal date.   

INSTRUCTIONS TO LOGIN YOUR RIDER ED DATABASE 

This site is meant for the membership to check & track their GWRRA Rider Education Levels status, riding courses, seminar 

information & Instructor Certification status.  

www.gwrra.org 

In the dark blue bar across top roll over Officers           

You will see Rider Education drop down / click this 

In the left side of the page you will see Light blue boxes 

Click the box My R.E. Information 
MEMBER LOGIN HELP 

You must be a current GWRRA member to Login 

Username = Membership Number    ie. 123456 or 123456-01 

Password = Numbers in Your Address + Membership Expiration Date (MMYY)  ie. 12 W 6th St only 12 would be 

 used, followed by your membership expiration date.  If your membership expiration date is 01/15 

 then your password would be 120115 (numbers in your address, member expiration month & year) 

Check the front of your Wing World or Membership card for your membership number & expiration date.  

If you would like your password emailed to you, please enter your Membership number below & press the 

Submit button.  Password information will be emailed to your email address on file.   

 

If you need help with this process, please contact your Chapter, District or Region Educator & they can help you.   

See you at the next event.   

Have Fun, Ride Safely and enjoy the Knowledge. 

Karen & Ricky Frazier 

Region H Educators & Medic First Aid Coordinators, trainers & instructors  

http://www.gwrra.org
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  Region H Membership  
  Enhancement Coordinators  

  Tim and Becky Dinnel 

Hello Gold Wingers!        

Are you ready for the Rally Season to start? Hopefully the answer to that question is a big "YES"! Within our 

Region, there are five Fun filled District Rallies for you to choose from. If you are lucky enough to have plen-

ty of vacation time, wouldn't it be nice to attend all five of them?  For those of you who do not have the 

luxury of having plenty of vacation to attend them all, we can only hope that you will be able to attend at 

least one, two or more.  

Last, but not least is our Region Rally. It will once again be held in Marshall, Texas April 27th - 29th.  So 

why don't ya'll just "Boogie Woogie" Down to Marshall and join us for a great time? Did you know that 

Marshall, Texas is the Birth place of Boogie Woogie? Omar Shariff (also known as Dave Alexander, born 

Dave Alexander Elam in Marshall, Texas) was named Marshall’s Boogie Woogie Ambassador in 2010. He was 

truly a living link to the generation that created Boogie Woogie and he was the last professional alive 

playing Boogie Woogie music with those connections. Sadly, he passed away January 8, 2012. 

The City of Marshall welcomed Omar home in June 2010 at this concert (see Youtube video link below), 

called The Boogie Woogie Homecoming. ENJOY................................................................ 

OMAR SHARRIFF Boogie Woogie Homecoming Concert Marshall TX  

The Birth place of Boogie Woogie also has a Facebook Page.......Check it out below..................... https://

www.facebook.com/birthplaceofboogiewoogie/ 

 

Let's GROW Region H,  

Tim and Becky Dinnel  

Region H MEC's/Couple of the Year Coordinators 

 

http://boogiewoogiemarshall.com/recognition/
https://youtu.be/_FjGjIXuKUA
https://www.facebook.com/birthplaceofboogiewoogie/
https://www.facebook.com/birthplaceofboogiewoogie/
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 MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT COORDINATOR OF THE YEAR RECOGNITION PROGRAM: 

Purpose: The purpose of the Membership Enhancement Coordinator (MEC) program of the year is to provide a recognition 

and honoring program for outstanding MECs at the Chapter, District and Region levels.  This program will encourage MECs to be 

the best they can be and provide a method to reward those who achieve superior levels of accomplishment.  

  

Eligibility and Criteria: MECs who have been in their position for at least one consecutive year at the Chapter, District or 

Region level are eligible to be considered for MEC of the Year.  Any MEC who has been previously selected as the National MEC 

of the Year is not eligible for consideration.  Criteria for selecting the MEC of the Year will include the MECôs: 

An active Membership Enhancement Coordinator and current Member in good standing 

Have at least one full year in the MEC position 

Demonstrates the ability to create FUN in their Chapter/District/Region gatherings 

Actively promotes and supports the various Membership Enhancement programs that exist in GWRRA (Couple of the Year, 

Chapter of the Year, Newsletter Award, etc.) 

Promotes inter-Chapter/District/Region participation 

Supports the GWRRA image, visibility, growth, and member retention 

Attends and participates at Chapter, District, Region and National rallies 

Communicates with not only active membership but with new and prospective members as appropriate 

Reports ARL activities in a timely manner 

Actively participates in regularly scheduled Chapter/District/Region business meetings and/or monthly teleconferences (Zoom, 

etc.)  

  

Award Period: The MEC of the Year is awarded based on the calendar year from January 1 to December 31 2016.   

  

District: Each District is encouraged to 1) select an outstanding Chapter MEC to be recognized as the District MEC of the 

Year, and 2) complete an MEC of the Year Nomination Form. The Form should be scanned and e-mailed to Region MEC no later 

than March 1st 2017.   

 

Region: The Region MEC will evaluate the nominations received from the Districts, and select one Chapter MEC from their 

Region to be submitted to National in consideration for the National MEC of the Year award.  In addition, if the Region also wishes 

to honor a District level MEC, the Region may also choose to nominate one District MEC from their Region to be considered for the 

National MEC of the Year award.  Nomination forms will be sent to the Directors, Membership Enhancement Program  

no later than May 1st 2017.   

 

National:  One outstanding MEC will be selected as the National MEC of the Year based on all of the submissions received 

by May 1st.  From the pool of nominees, the Directors, Membership Enhancement Program and selected Membership Enhancement 

Team members will review and select one MEC for recognition as the Membership Enhancement Coordinator of the Year based on 

the criteria noted above as well as the written recommendation or support submitted with the nomination.  There are many outstand-

ing Membership Enhancement Coordinators, but there can be only one GWRRA Membership Enhancement Coordinator of the year. 

The award recipient will be revealed at Wing Ding.  
 

Tim and Becky Dinnel  

Region H MEC's/Couple of the Year Coordinators 

http://mep.gwrra.org/mecoy/MEC%20of%20the%20Year%20Nomination%20Form%2010-15.pdf
mailto:medregh@gmail.com
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By the Book 
 By: Jack Wagner 

  Deputy Director 
  Region H Trainer 

 
By the Bookò articles are intended to help familiarize GWRRA Volunteer Leaders and Members 
with the policies, procedures, and information contained in the GWRRA Officerôs Handbook 
(OHB).  A copy of the Officerôs Handbook can be found at the following Internet website:  
www.gwrra.org/oconnect/officerhandbook.html 

     Please feel free to reprint these articles in Region, District, or Chapter newsletters. 

 

It’s Here – The New GWRRA University 

 

The long awaited GWRRA University has begun its roll out in Region H. What is GWRRA Univer-
sity? It is the combination of ALL training presented within GWRRA, using a new presentation 
methodology to make it not only more interesting to those attending, but presented in a man-
ner to increase knowledge retention. Training will be a more interactive dialog between stu-
dents and instructor instead of the previous 'one way' slide shows with minimal student in-
volvement. There are nearly 30 newly designed training modules ready for presentation by 
University Instructors, and more on the way. The modules include topics geared to those in or 
interested in GWRRA leadership positions, general GWRRA information of interest to all Mem-
bers, and life skills enhancements of benefit in everyone's daily personal and professional 
lives. The University also includes the all important Rider Education information to enhance 
and extend our riding experience. All we need now are certified University Instructors. 

 

We will have our first class of University Instructor candidates on February 18-19. What's different about them? University In-
structors are those folks who possess the presentation skills needed for the new training methodology, have satisfactorily com-
pleted the required training and are then certified to conduct the new training modules (previously known as seminars). They 
will conduct training more as discussion leaders instead of just reading slides presenting information. Anyone interested in be-
coming a University Instructor should contact their District Trainer or myself. 

 

Finally, what happens to those previously certified as Goldwing University seminar presenters (including Senior and Master Uni-
versity Trainers)? They will continue to be able to present the 'information' seminars in their previous form, as long as they con-
tinue to exist. Over half of the previous seminars will be removed from the curriculum and no longer available for presentation 
April 1, 2017. Others will be removed as they are updated to incorporate the new methodology. Those previously certified semi-
nar presenters will need to complete the new Instructor Training Certification Program (ITCP) in order to become University In-
structors with the ability to present the new modules. 

 

Be on the lookout for presentation of the new training modules and check them out. 

 

 

 

GWRRA Region H Newsletter February, 2017 

http://www.gwrra.org/oconnect/officerhandbook.html
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ŀ ƭ ƭ   ǘ Ƙ Ŝ   Ǝ Ŝ ŀ Ǌ  -  ŀ ƭ ƭ   ǘ Ƙ Ŝ   ǘ ƛ Ƴ Ŝ 

 

 

 

 

Kathy & Randy Reese 
Region H Couple of the Year 2016-2017 
Did You Know . . .  
 

 
 
While we have been members of GWRRA for a long time, it still surprises me at all of the wonderful benefits that membership in 
GW has to offer.  Besides the benefit of riding with like-minded individuals – you get all this too. Check it out! 
 
Did you know that your membership includes a subscription to Wing World Magazine? It is one of the industry leaders for infor-
mation about the Gold Wing and Valkyrie, as well as product evaluations, riders' stories, technical information, beautiful photos, 
free classified ads, tours and rallies calendar, and much, much more. 
 
Did you know that your membership includes Rescue Towing and Emergency Roadside Assistance? As a paid Member of GWRRA, 
you receive FREE 24- hour/7-days-a-week towing up to 35 miles per disablement and roadside assistance for your motorcycle or 
any motorcycle you are riding, including as a passenger. If you have a Family membership, your registered household family 
members are covered too. 
 
Did you know that your membership includes a copy of the Gold Book Service Directory? You're never alone when you carry your 
Gold Book.  Participating Members listed by state to assist you with lodging, tools, directions, or just fellowship. 
 
Did you know your membership includes an enormous amount of Educational Opportunities? From the Rider Ed Levels program 
to classes on all sorts of subjects as well as leadership training, GWRRA has A LOT to offer you. 
 
Did you know that your membership includes a range of Member Benefit Discount Programs? You can take advantage of dis-
counts on auto and motorcycle insurance, life insurance, pet insurance, and long term care insurance.  There is also a prescrip-
tion drug discount program and a Life Line Health Screening discount. GWRRA offers a Visa card program where you can earn 
points for merchandise and travel, and there are other discounts available for other products and services such as Life Lock Iden-
tity Theft Protection and Motorcycle Shippers. 
 
Did you know that your membership offers tons of Discounts for Hotel and Travel? There are car rental discounts and even dis-
counts for cruises. 
 
You can find out all the details about these benefits by visiting http://www.gwrra.org/benefits.html. These GWRRA benefits are 
intended to provide members with options. We strongly encourage you to explore your benefits of being a GWRRA member.  
 
Kathy & Randy Reese 

Region H Couple of the Year 2016-2017Texas District Educators 

2016-2016 Region H Couple of the Year 

GWRRA Region H Newsletter February, 2017 

http://towbusters.com/
http://www.gwrra.org/benefits.html
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Rider Education  
òSafety is for Lifeó 

Motorist Awareness  
Mike and Becky Stevenson  

Region H Motorist Awareness Coordinators  
Our Mission is to Facilitate a Reduction in Motorcycle 

Crashes with Other Vehicles  

THINK ORANGE FOR 2017 

Among the changes for Motorist Awareness is a new color. Some of you may 

have seen it already, so for the rest of you the color is ORANGE!! I am hoping by 

the time this article hits the presses we will have an announcement from the 

GWRRA home office that explains all the changes coming for Motorist Aware-

ness. Ever wonder how to give an interview for television or radio; there will be 

a training for that! Ever wonder how to give a talk to the public; there is a train-

ing for that! 

I am literally jumping up and down!! The bar has been raised another notch or 

two. Our reporting as a region is still on the rise!!  This due to the hard work our 

district MA coordinators are doing along with each and every chapter that sends 

in a report!  

When you get a chance, please visit the Motorcycle Safety Foundation for infor-

mation. https://one.nhtsa.gov/people/injury/pedbimot/motorcycle/00-NHT-212

-motorcycle/social31-32.html  

This page has information about motorist awareness issues and what can be 

done to help mitigate unforeseen interactions. This information could help with 

speaking topics for chapter meetings or newsletter articles.  

Consider joining the motorist awareness team by contacting your district motor-

ist awareness coordinator or me!!! 

Ride Smartly, Ride Safely 

GWRRA Region H Newsletter February, 2017 

https://one.nhtsa.gov/people/injury/pedbimot/motorcycle/00-NHT-212-motorcycle/social31-32.html
https://one.nhtsa.gov/people/injury/pedbimot/motorcycle/00-NHT-212-motorcycle/social31-32.html
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UPCOMING EVENTS IN REGION H 
If you would like one of your District Events highlighted in this section, please email newsletter@gwrra-h.org. 

For Chapter events, click on the District Webpage links on page 

2 and go to the events tab. 

 

March 2017: 

3/30-4/1 LA Rally - Lafayette, LA 

 

April 2017: 

3/30 - 4/1 LA Rally - Lafayette, LA 

4/27-29   Region H Rally - Marshall, TX 

  “Boogie Woogie Down to Marshall” 

May 2017: 

5/18-20   TX District Rally - Wichita Falls, TX 

 

June 2017: 

6/23-24   KS District Rally - Hutchinson, KS 

 

July 2017: 

7/14-15   AR District Rally - Eureka Springs, AR 

 

August 2017:  

8/29-9/2 Wing Ding 39 - Grapevine, TX 

 

September 2017: 

9/28-30  OK District Rally - Muskogee, OK 

 

 

 

 

 

Other National, Regional, District and Chapter Events 

mailto:newsletter@gwrra-h.org
http://gwrra.org/events/index.php
http://wing-ding.org/39/
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Couples Corner 

How many of you have heard about the "Individual of the Year" recognition?  Have you looked to the National website to locate infor-

mation on the subject?  I expected to find something like the "Couple of the Year" program which offers you a handbook, a resume, 

and score sheet.  Alas that wasn't the case. 

National is aware of the problem and is looking into ways to fix the issue but in the mean time what can our Region do?  Tim and I 

would like to see Region H working together and using the same criteria when honoring our "Individual of the Year" at the Chapter, 

District, and Region level.  Below is what we have come up with and would like all the Chapters and Districts to use when selecting 

your "Individual of the Year".  We will be making a resume available for your use at the District and Region level. 

GWRRA REGION H  

"INDIVIDUAL OF THE YEAR " 

GUIDELINES 

The Individual of the Year Program is a compliment program to the Couple of the Year Program and is intended to honor members 

who do not qualify for the Couple of the Year Program. Many individuals contribute a great deal to their chapter and GWRRA as a 

whole. This program gives chapters a way to acknowledge these individual members.  

The following conditions must be complied with for an individual to be selected as a Chapter Individual of the Year and for that In-

dividual to enter the selection process at the District and Region levels.  

¶ The Individual of the Year must be a member in good standing in the Gold Wing Road Riders Association (GWRRA). 

¶ The Individual of the Year's spouse or significant other can be a member of GWRRA, but the spouse or significant other cannot 

be an actively participating member of the chapter. In other words, the spouse or significant other occasionally comes to a gath-

ering or chapter social but for the most part the members usually see that member without their spouse or significant other.  It 

does not mean that the, member's spouse or significant other can't come to a chapter event. It means they are not a regular partic-

ipant in chapter life. You may also find that the member's spouse or significant other is not a member of GWRRA.  

¶ The Individual cannot qualify for nomination in the Couple of the Year Program. 

 

**Please remember that these "Guidelines" will be in effect until National implements their own "Individual of the Year" pro-

gram** 

 

Becky 

Tim and Becky Dinnel  

Region H MEC's/Couple of the Year Coordinators 

GWRRA Region H Newsletter February, 2017 

Becky Dinnel - Region H 
Couple of the Year Coordinator 



 13 

GWRRA Region H Newsletter February, 2017 

Steve and Billie Fleming 

Assistant Directors Region H 

This puzzle was presented on Facebook. The solution was 

immediately apparent to me so I reposted it and soon 

started getting responses with answers that were different 

from what was apparent to me. I see a pattern where you 

take the sum of the numbers then add the sum from the 

line above it to get the answer that is given. Example: on 

line two,  2+5=12. To get 12 as the answer, you have to 

add the 5 from the line above to make the answer 12. 

Same thing for each line below it. Following that logic, the 

answer to the last line, 8+11=?, would be 40. 

Amazingly to me, some came up with the answer of 96 for 

this puzzle. After some reflection and a lot of debating 

from the 96ers, I could see a way to come up with that 

answer, but it did not fit the original puzzle. To get 96, one 

must change the mathematical operations from addition 

to multiplication and then add the first number in the 

equation to the product of the multiplication to get the 

answer given.  Following that logic the answer is 96. Well, 

that would certainly work, but it was not the solution of 

the original puzzle. 

During the debate, it was interesting to see how valiantly 

each side defended their logic, but the most interesting 

fact to me is that this process can be so creative when approaching a problem. 

What started out as one puzzle with one solution ended up as a different puzzle with a different solution. This is 

the creative forces within the human race that never ceases to amaze me.    

The diversity of thought will often provide us with a number of answers that will work, even if it changes the 

puzzle and the strength of the human race is seeded in that wonderful process. It’s called thinking outside the 

box and looking for answers to problems that will further develop us as individuals and taking us further as a 

group than we could go on our own. 

When people are free to think and express their thoughts, new and exciting things can come about. We can do 

exceptional things together when we release the creative genius within each other and the power of TEAM work 

is more fully realized through the diversity and ingenuity of each team member 
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Steve and Billie Fleming 

Assistant Directors Region H 

 

Billie and I had the privilege of visiting with the Arkansas District Team for their 

winter business meeting in Conway.  The meeting went well with several topics 

discussed and the yearly paperwork being handled. New officers were adminis-

tered the oath of office and the District Team then had a meeting to discuss the 

up-coming District Rally in Eureka Springs, July  14-15.  This will be an exciting 

venue change and we look forward to making the trip to enjoy the area.  

We are looking into going up earlier in the week to do some riding around the 

area. We  love War Eagle, Beaver Lake and the back roads of northern Arkansas. 

Make your plans to come and support Richard and Vicki and the rest of District 

Team while having a great vacation around Eureka Springs 
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Marshall, Texas is called “the Birthplace of Boogie Woogie” because Marshall is at the center of the geo-

graphical area where one of the most revolutionary and influential developments in American music took 

place. 

In the 1930’s, historians compiled oral histories and interviews indicating that Boogie Woogie piano originat-

ed in the Piney Woods of northeast Texas. Research first published in 2004 by Dr. John Tennison, a San Anto-

nio psychiatrist and musicologist, shows that the music emerged in the 1870′s, in close proximity to the Texas 

& Pacific Railroad, which established its headquarters in Marshall in 1872. 

 

Dr.Tennison brought his exciting research to Marshall in January, 2010. The city embraced the story with a 

“Boogie Woogie Homecoming Concert,” starring Omar Sharriff, a great piano player who grew up in Marshall 

as Dave Alexander Elam, but hadn’t been back in 55 years. The historic concert marked the first of many cele-

brations to come. 

Omar Sharriff relocated to Marshall as Artist-in-Residence in February, 2011. He performed every week at a 

downtown pub, and at numerous large concerts. Tragically, Omar Sharriff died on January 8, 2012. His life, his 

legacy and his important original contributions to Blues and Boogie Woogie history live on. 

Marshall was also the hometown of Floyd Dixon, another Boogie Woogie and Blues piano great. Huddie 

“Leadbelly” Ledbetter, who was born nearby, spent much of his life around Marshall. The city’s role in the 

origination of Boogie Woogie Music has been recognized by the Dallas Morning News, the Texas Historical 

Commission, the State Historian of Texas, and by National Public Radio. 

Marshall supports a program to foster and encourage awareness of the city’s musical heritage and to pro-

mote live musical performance of the many musical genres that have been influenced by the Boogie Woogie. 
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